
 
 

POMFRET RECREATION COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF OCTOBER 11, 2016 

 
 
 
Members Present:  Beverly Champany, Mary Collins, Kerri Felice-Murray, Muriel 
Mrakovich, Nancy Rauh, Diane Simu and Rhonda Wishart. 
Members Absent:  Steve Kulig. 
Others Present:  Barbara Gagnon. 
Call to Order:  Kerri called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 
 
Approval of Last Month’s Meeting:  A motion was made by Bev and seconded by 
Rhonda to accept minutes of August 9, 2016.  The motion was approved 
unanimously. There was no meeting in September.  
Finance Report:  Bills were submitted to the Commission for payment.  Mary 
motioned to approve payments in the amount of $9159.60 and seconded by 
Nancy.  Motion carried. 
 
Current Business:  The Coloring Classes for Adults is continuing at the Abington 
Library on Thursday nights. Before School Soccer continues until 1 0/21 and will 
follow by Before School Basketball. Men’s over 30 Basketball started in October 
and will continue through March.  Friday Night Basketball will be in two sessions  
(3 & 4) and (5 & 6) grade.  Dan Gagnon will be the coach.  We are hoping to do an 
after-school Christmas Crafts but unsure if we will be able to use the cafeteria as a 
Child Care Program (Carelot) are using it every day.  
New York City Trip will be November 26--cost $46.00—a day on your own; we are 
doing this trip with Woodstock. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Positively Pomfret Day:  was held on Saturday September 24.  We were able to 
continue the Diaper Derby this year—had 4 babies. New games this year were the 
Plinko, Bouncing Ball, and the Pizza Judging Contest.   Most games seemed to do 
well.  Our profit for this year is a little higher than last year.   Diane had a few 
suggestions for next year. As far as the Pizza Judging Contest expand to 6 
restaurants and donate 3 pies each.   She also has a lot of Lincoln Logs and 
thought about doing a building contest with teams of 2 as another fun game. 
Also, she thought about “Pomfret Year in Review” highlighting events that have 
taken place in Pomfret over the last year, such as Carter’s Halloween display, 
Nick’s Nightmare, Veteran’s Memorial etc.  We do have many artists in our town 
and maybe have them come and display their talents. Great ideas, Diane. 
 Next year PPD will be Saturday, September 23, 2017.   
 
 
Our next scheduled meeting will be November 8, 2016 at PCS Library at 7:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
Muriel Mrakovich 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 


